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Dear Members, 

On behalf of the APS South East Region Committee I 

would like to wish you all a safe and joyous Christmas, 

wherever you may be.                                                                                                   

I think we will all be wishing for an easier 2022.  

We will be meeting again on February 5th, at the ERBG 

for our Annual General Meeting, and we are looking 

forward to a great year. I hope the summer season is a 

good one and that our gardens, bush and community 

continue to sustain us.                                                             

Here’s to simple pleasures.  

Season’s greetings,                                                                         

Di and the Committee 
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Corymbia maculata Spotted Gum and           

Macrozamia communis Burrawang 

Christmas Bells, Blandfordia nobilis,       
Little Forest Plateau 

Christmas Bush, Ceratopetalum gummiferum, 
with Leptospermum morrisonii 
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Native plants of the 

Ulladulla Region 

Nick De Jong 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would like to draw to your attention a new book:                                                                                        

'Native Plants of the Ulladulla Region’ 'Their ecology and the walks where you will see them'  

This book, with 620 plant species and 22 walks, builds extensively on Nick’s previous book 

‘Heathlands’. It includes native plants one might see on bush walks from Snapper Point in the 

south to Yatte Yattah Rainforest in the north and west to Didthul and Little Forest Plateau.        

'Native Plants of the Ulladulla Region’ is only available from Harbour bookstore, in Rowen’s 

Arcade, 93 Princes Highway Ulladulla. Ph. 02 4454 4044 

 

Nick de Jong is widely recognised and respected as an authority on the environment of the 

Ulladulla and nearby hinterland.  

Although a bit late to buy as a Christmas present, this new work is sure to add value to members 

wanders in the local bushland. One can never have too many reference books.  

 

COMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS                                                                                                                                                

President, Di Clark     Ph 0402 555 330 e. diclark293@outlook.com                     
Secretary, Paul Hattersley Ph 0412 426 413 e. paul.hattersley26@outlook.com               
Minute Sec.,                                                                                                     
Treasurer, Geoff Gosling  Ph 0438 286 382    e. geoff.gosling@bigpond.com             
Membership Jenny John            Ph 0437 304 173 e. peteandjenny.john@gmail.com              
Publicity Marjorie Apthorpe Ph 02 4478 1142   e. marjorieapthorpe@gmail.com          
Members Norman Hulands Ph 0427 276 803 e. normanhulands@bigpond.com                   
  John Knight  Ph 0434 674 347   e. johnonvista49@gmail.com                                                           
  Sally Power  Ph 02 4474 3600          e. sallymcdonald9@gmail.com  

  Website .                                                            southeast.austplants.com.au  
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